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NEWSLETTER No. 30 SEPTEMBER 18th 2025 

Important dates: 

Sept 19th Parent Guardian Carer Survey Due 

19th Footy Colours Day (gold coin 

donation) & Hot Dog Lunch 

19th Last Day of Term – Assembly 

2.10pm, with a 2.30pm finish 

Oct 

 

 

 

Nov 

6th First day of Term 4 

6th – 10th Swimming Program 

17th Curriculum Day (Student Free Day) 

 

17th Curriculum Day (Student Free Day) 

What a busy, productive term it has been!  

Thank you to students and staff for their hard work this term, there has been a variety of extra curricula 

activities amongst a great deal of classroom learning. When looking back over my calendar for the term, it is 

hard to believe the varied activities that have occurred. After such a busy 9 weeks, I’m sure everyone is ready 

for a well earnt break.  

Tomorrow, we have our Footy Colours Day. Students are encouraged to wear the colours of their favourite 

football team. I’m sure there will be plenty of Mount Pleasant jumpers worn tomorrow! For students who 

don’t follow AFL or NRL, colours of a sport you play/ are interested in is ok.  We will start the day with a 

whole school parade on the basketball court, with each class participating in tabloid sports across the day. We 

will have an assembly at 2.10pm and finish the term at 2.20pm.  
 

Enjoy the break with your family, stay safe. We look forward to catching up with everyone at the start of Term 

4.  

Corrina  
 

PAVER AND SOCK FUNDRAISER 

Thank you to families who have returned paver forms or purchased socks online. Your support is greatly 

appreciated. Tomorrow is the final day for orders to be placed.  
 

LANDSCAPER / PAVING 

With our engraved paver fundraiser, we are looking for someone who can design an area which will include 

the new pavers. If you know of anyone, please contact the office the share details. 
 

SWIMMING PROGRAM 

We have our annual Swimming Program for the first week of Term 4. Students will travel into Gurri Wanyarra 

Wellbeing Centre daily to participate in a swimming lesson. Swimming information has been distributed via 

Compass. Please provide consent or decline by TOMORROW, to allow us confirm numbers with the pool. 

When at Gurri Wanyarra Wellbeing Centre, all safety measure are in place to ensure all students remain safe. 

Use of change rooms are restricted to students and staff. To assist with changing from bathers to school 

uniform, it would be great if students have the opportunity over the holidays to practise drying and dressing 

themselves. When packing lunchboxes during swimming week, students are encouraged to pack extra snacks 

as swimming usually makes students a little hungrier.  
 

PARENT CARER GUARDIAN SURVEY 

Each year, DE ask schools to facilitate 3 different surveys. Students in grades 4-6 completed the Student 

Attitudes to School Survey earlier in the year, staff have recently completed the Staff Opinion Survey, with 

the Parents, Carers and Guardians Survey now available for families to complete. Survey details have been 

distributed via Compass.  
 

GRATITUDE CALL OUT 

This week I would like to give a gratitude call out to students, staff and parents / carers for showing the 

APS values throughout the term. It has been an extremely busy and rewarding term, with everyone 

displaying the values at various times.  
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AUSBIKE PROGRAM 

Yesterday we held our final Ausbike session for students in grades 3/4 and 5/6. It has been great to see the 

development of students across the 4 sessions. While many of our students could ride bikes, they have 

developed the skills of balancing with minimal movement and maximum control. It has also been exciting to 

see students who were initially very hessitatnt to ride, now riding with incresed skills and confidence. We are 

looking to organise a ride to school day in Term 4.  
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS LINCOLN 

On Friday 12th September Lincoln headed to the Bacchus Marsh Grammar Interschools Showjumping 

competition to represent Axedale Primary school. Lincoln and his horse Mighty Hot had a very successful day 

winning their first competition and coming in second in the next competition, making him overall champion 

for his jumping height. Mighty Hot is just beginning his jumping career with Lincoln after being a racehorse 

and most of the riders in their level were secondary students making their achievement even more impressive. 

It was a great day with a fun relaxed atmosphere and is definitely worth attending in the future.  

 

SCHOOL UNIFORMS 

We have new discontinued uniform items for sale $5 each, including Rugby jumpers, Bomber Jackets, 

Windcheaters, skorts, bootleg pants (cotton & fleece lined). Limited sizes available. Contact the office. 

 

Corrina Hartland 

Principal 
 

FORMS TO BE RETURNED OR ORGANISED AT SCHOOL 
 

2025 PARENT PAYMENTS Term 3 payment is now due. 
 

SWIMMING EXCURSION Please complete consent or decline event ASAP. Payment if required is due by 

Friday 3rd October. 
 

SOCK & ENGRAVED PAVER FUNDRAISERS Orders due by Friday 19th September. 
 



 

 
BREAKFAST CLUB  

Thank you so much to those who volunteered for this last Terms breakfast Club.  We really value your 

support.  Axedale students have enjoyed lots of fun breakfast including, banana smoothies, spaghetti jaffles, 

toast, cereal, fruit and the Father’s Day bacon and egg rolls!  It’s a fun way to start the day at school with lots 

of smiles and full tummies ready for a day of learning ahead. 
 

If you would like to volunteer to help, please contact the office.  I have put out the roster for the first 3 weeks 

and will put a full roster in the first week of Term 4. 
 

Ali Gillett - School Chaplain 

Breakfast Club Roster 

TERM 4 2025 

Date Helper Helper 

Tuesday 7 October Laraine Leask Ali 

Tuesday 14 October Angela Dodd Ali 

Tuesday 21 October Katrina/Geoff Cain Ali 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At Axedale Primary School we are keen to make sure that in our school community we look out for each 

other.  RU OK Day is a great opportunity to let you know we have people here ready to support your child 

and your family.  If you are struggling, please don’t hesitate to contact us for a chat.  Ali is here Monday and 

Tuesdays and can be available for a catch up. 

 

The link below gives you some help with how to check-in with your friends, colleagues and loved ones.  Do 

yourself a favour and check-in with someone you care about today. https://www.ruok.org.au/how-to-ask  

https://www.ruok.org.au/how-to-ask


 



FROM THE CLASSROOMS - MUSIC 

 



COMMUNITY 



 

 




